## DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES



Public Health Service

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health Washington DC 20201

OCT | 5 | 1982

Henry Blackburn, M.D.
Professor & Director,
Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene
School of Public Health
University of Minnesota - Stadium Gate 27
611 Beacon St., S.E.
Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

inc. MAHP Exec. Bd.

Dear Henry:

I enjoyed seeing you in your home turf the other day. It was an enjoyable visit for me and one of the highlights was getting a chance to chat with you and your colleagues about the Minnesota health project. I will be following the progress with great interest. Please keep in touch.

With best personal regards.

Sincerely,

J. Michael McGinnis, M.D.
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Health

and Assistant Surgeon General